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CRA Committee Meeting Minutes 
 
Date:   6th April 2020, 13:00   Venue:  Zoom 
 
Attended:  JL, NP, FB, BW, JL, LC, CS, RD, DS   Apologies:  GG 
 
 

ITEM 

1. Introduction 
a. Reason for meeting … 
b. Minutes of last committee meeting and matters arising (defer) 

2. Changed priorities 
a. Camden’s Covid-19 Volunteer Support – successful leaflet drop (thanks all), now into 4th 

week, see update below (3a) 
b. LTN is on hold  
c. Cleveland Bridge: works and likely traffic displacement through Camden deferred due to the 

current situation; the 18T limit will remain in place (info from Tom Davies, Liberal Democrat 
Councillor for Walcot); the planning application will require additional work and be 
resubmitted at a later date (see Appendix 1); JL to do an update for the blog 

d. Sheep: excellent progress - visiting Lansdown Cres for site survey & info gathering with 
resident “sheep minder” Michelle Maguire; FB & JML have reviewed legal docs, licences etc 
and made inroads with the Estates Dept. There is still a lot to consider and work through, 
including consultation and land clearance, when the time is right  
 

3. Camden’s Covid-19 Volunteer Support Activity Initiative 
a. Current status: we now have 56 volunteers on our database - 11 are active in helping with 

shopping, pharmacy or phone call support; others are helping neighbours on an informal 
basis. Last week we officially joined the Bath-wide initiative managed by 3SG, which 
provides a co-ordinated and professional response to any caller in need. Once triaged by 
type of need, a call comes through to JL or LC to match with a volunteer, called a “street 
champion”. This has required asking volunteers to register with 3SG. Currently the call rate 
is not too high & LC and JL are managing it satisfactorily between them, although more 
support may be needed in time 

b. Accountability and liability: JL reported his general concerns around this. There is some 
limited cover available now through 3SG, once volunteers are signed up 

c. The initiative is being very well received; if nothing else this emergency situation will have 
brought people more into contact with each other than before and strengthened our 
community awareness and spirit. As a committee we can build on this to everyone’s benefit 
when times are easier. Agreed 

 

4. AOB – very limited time available   
a. FB page/s to be reviewed, RD & DS  
b. CRA has paid the annual subscription of £25 to the Hedgemead Park upkeep fund, NP 
c. Next meeting on Zoom tba, likely next week 

 
 
Louise Coates 
Secretary 
 
07.04.20 
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Appendix 1 

Appendix 2 – First Zoom Meeting ever! 
 

 

Planning Services
Lewis House, Manvers Street, Bath, BA1 1JG  
Telephone: (01225) 394041 Date: 24th March 2020
Development_management@bathnes.gov.uk Our Ref: 19/05077/LBA
www.bathnes.gov.uk

Cllr Tom Davies Local Member - Walcot Ward
15 Windell Street
Combe Down
Bath
Bath And North East Somerset
BA2 5BG

TOWN AND COUNTRY PLANNING ACTS NOTIFICATION OF DECISION

Application Type:  Listed Building Consent (Alts/exts)
Site Location: Cleveland Bridge Cleveland Bridge Bathwick Bath Bath And North East Somerset
Description of Proposal: Refurbishment of the full structure on a like for like basis.

Works comprise concrete repair, steel repair, repainting, cleaning, waterproofing, joint installation, 
resurfacing and updating of street furniture. 

The deck slab will be strengthened.
Name of Applicant: WSP
Application Number: 19/05077/LBA Case Officer: Caroline Power

Further to our earlier letter regarding the application as described above, I write to advise you that the 
decision was made on 24th March 2020 and was as follows:-

WITHDRAWN

Details of the decision can be found on the Planning Services pages of the Council’s website by clicking 
on the link – Public Access

Alternatively, they can be viewed at all Council Connect Offices.  They are available at all One Stop 
Shops, 3-4 Manvers Street in Bath, Keynsham Civic Centre, Market Walk in Keynsham and The Hollies 
in Midsomer Norton.  Please note that for withdrawn applications, the withdrawal letters are also 
viewable on our website and there is a possibility that another application may be submitted at some 
future date in respect of the above property, either for a similar or alternative proposal.  In this event you 
will be advised in the usual way through our consultation process.

If you have any queries, please contact the case officer Caroline Power on 01225 477642 quoting the 
application number stated above.

Planning Services
Bath & North East Somerset Council


